
 

Assessments During Distance Learning 

In addition to grades provided by your child’s teachers, we recognize that one of the                             
ways that parents monitor their children’s progress in school is through external                       
assessments such as the New York State Assessments in ELA and Mathematics, the                         
New York State Regents and Advanced Placement exams. This document is                     
provided to give you information about the current status of these exams: 
 

NEW YORK STATE ASSESSMENTS 

The New York State Department of Education has suspended the following 
assessments for the remainder of the school year. This means that these 
assessments will not be given in 2020, but are expected to resume in 2021. For more 
information please see click ​here​. 

● Grade 3-8 English Language Arts (ELA) Assessments 
● Grade 3-8 Mathematics Assessments 
● New York State Grade 4 Elementary-Level Science Assessment 
● New York State Grade Grade 8 Intermediate-level Science Assessment 
● New York State Alternate Grades 3-12  (NYSAA) 
● New York State English as a Second Language Achievement Test K-12 

(NYSESLAT)  

 

NEW YORK STATE REGENTS EXAMINATIONS 

The New York State Department of Education has not yet provided information 
regarding Regents Examinations. The Regents are expected to discuss and vote on 
this topic at their next meeting being held on April 6-7, 2020. 

 

ADVANCED PLACEMENT (AP) EXAMINATIONS 

The College Board has announced that this year’s AP exams will be given online so 
that students will be able to complete the test(s) at home. The test(s)) will be 
45-minutes in length and will be focused on a reduced portion of the course content, 
omitting the last 25%. The College Board plans to provide specific dates for the new 
exams by April 3, 2020. For more information, please visit the ​College Board website​.  

 

Last updated on 4/15/20 

http://www.nysed.gov/common/nysed/files/programs/coronavirus/suspension-nys-elementary-intermediate-state-assessments-3-20-20.pdf
https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/about-ap/news-changes/coronavirus-update


SATs 

The College Board has announced that this year’s June administration of the SAT 
and SAT Subject Tests are canceled. 

 If it’s safe from a public health standpoint, weekend SAT administrations will be 
offered every month through the end of the calendar year, beginning in August. This 
includes a new administration in September and the previously scheduled tests on 
August 29, October 3, November 7, and December 5. 

For more information, including how to register for the SAT or SAT Subject test, 
please visit the ​College Board Website. 
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https://pages.collegeboard.org/sat-covid-19-updates

